HOUSING CODE BOARD OF APPEALS
REGULAR MEETING
March 26, 2009
Meeting of March 26, 2009, called to order by Chairperson Tom Belin at 5:30 p.m.  Present: Reta Saylor, Don Earll, Gail Winker, Deb Theis.  Absent: None.  Staff Present: Mark Powers, Community Development Director; Jim Fisher, Assistant Building Official; Chad Breidinger, Code Enforcement Officer. Guests: None. 

Motion by Reta Saylor, second by Gail Winker to approve the Agenda.  Motion carried. 
Motion by Gail Winker, second by Reta Saylor to approve the Minutes of February 26, 2009.  Motion carried.
Discussion regarding the 2006 International Property Maintenance Code

Chad Breidinger, Code Enforcement Officer informed the Board that the Community Development Department is looking to adopt the 2006 International Property Maintenance Code (2006 IPMC) in place of the existing Housing Code.  The cities of Cedar Rapids and Marion are moving towards adopting this code as well making it the standard in the surrounding area.  This would be very beneficial if there were issues that came up that our department couldn’t interpret because we could call Cedar Rapids and Marion for their input.  Reta Saylor asked if the Community Development Department would still want to adopt the 2006 IPMC even if the surrounding communities didn’t.  Chad stated that we would.  

Mark Powers mentioned that he saw the draft copy of Marion’s ordinance for the adoption of the 2006 IPMC and if approved it would go into effect on July 1, 2009.  That is why our department wanted to get a copy of the 2006 IPMC out to the Board to review, compare it to the existing Housing Code, and answer any questions or concerns so that we can go forward to prepare an ordinance to recommend adoption.  Tom Belin asked if the Housing Board makes a recommendation for approval to City Council.  Mark stated that was the case and the ordinance could go through up to three readings.
Don Earll asked if some of the requirements of the 2006 IPMC would clash with Building Code requirements.  Mark Powers said that would be one of the benefits to stay with the International codes because they are put together as a set and one feeds off the other one.  All the International codes have the same language and they each make reference to the other codes.  Tom Belin asked if the Board would have to recommend adoption of the code each year that updates are made.  Mark stated that the International codes are updated every three years and a new edition is released.  The inside of the code books have stripes to mark pages where revisions have been made from the previous edition.
Reta Saylor pointed out that in the Housing Code an application for appeal has to be filed within 30 days of Board ruling and in the 2006 IPMC it specifies 20 days.  Chad Breidinger stated that if the 2006 IPMC is adopted it can be left as it is written or it can be amended as needed.  Tom Belin asked if in the event there were additional maintenance requirements in the 2006 IPMC that would have to be met in order for rental properties to be in compliance, would property managers and owners be given notice before the code goes into effect or is there a possibility that the additional requirements could be met over a period of time instead of all at once.  Chad explained that he is currently going through the Housing Code and 2006 IPMC to highlight the significant differences between the two.
Tom Belin asked if they could also go through the 2006 International Fire Code and provide the sections that are referenced in the 2006 IPMC for fire safety requirements so that the Board can take a look at those.  Mark said that we would compile more information and documentation for the Board to review at the next meeting.
Motion by Reta Saylor, second by Don Earll to adjourn at 6:38 p.m.
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